
 

 

Wed 17.12 
 
Thurs18.12 
 
Fri 19.12 

Students last day of 2014 
 
Staff Development Day 
 
Staff Development Day 

 

15th December 2014 

Dunedoo Central School 
P.O. Box 45 
Digilah Street 
Dunedoo NSW 2844 
T: 02 6375 1489 
F: 02 6375 1152  
E: dunedoo-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 



Class DUX  

Yr 1: Riley Fagerstrom 

Yr. 2: Harrison Cluff 

Yr. 3: Hollie Copeland 

Yr. 4: Amelia Taylor 

Yr. 5: Jack Copeland 

Yr. 6: Georgia Lane 

Yr. 7: Sally Christensen 

Yr. 8: Gabrielle Lane 

Yr. 9: James Stoddart 

Yr. 10: Ceara Smith 

Yr. 11: Kaitlin Gallagher & 
Taylah Inglis 

Yr. 12: Effie Fergusson 

 Academic Excellence Academic Achievement 

Yr. 1  Luke Redding & Jaxon Clifton Erica Stuart 

Yr. 2 Alice Fergusson & Isabelle Stanford Alexander Patyuk & Jessica McMurtrie 

Yr. 3 Fergus Fergusson & Meg Christensen Hallie Hogden & Izaiah Hall 

Yr .4 Sigrid Hogden & Jock Stuart Alexis Gallagher 

Yr. 5 Charlotte Cluff & Sydney Kensit Georgia Cluff & Harrison Hogden 

Yr. 6 Crystal Jamieson & Jamieson Leeson Julia Stuart & Christie Bauer 

Yr. 7 Sally Christensen, Skye Leeson &  
Bella Watton 

Sophia Skinner, Lochie Stoddart, Nathan O’Malley, Gabrielle Johnston, Rory Obst,  
Montana Henderson, & Sally Christensen. 

Yr. 8 Kyle Lewis, Gabrielle Lane, Emma Gallagher, 
Jayde Bauer, Amelia Rawling, Tyson Craggs, 
David Abbott & Nakita Martin. 

Gabrielle Lane, Tyson Craggs, Emma Gallagher, Jayde Bauer, Paige Thomson, Nakita 
Martin, Amelia Rawling & Emma Bennetts. 

Yr. 9 Madeline Cox, Connor Fergusson, Karl George, 
Hannah Rhodes, Sarah Eckman-Large, Sarah 
Fitzgerald & James Stoddart. 

Allanah-Jo Gokell, Connor Fergusson, Dylan Green, James Stoddart,  
Sarah Fitzgerald, Karl George, Sarah Eckman-Large. 

Yr. 10 Ceara Smith, Molly Boyd, Brenden Solberg & 
Rachael Sweeney. 

Ceara Smith, Brenden Solberg, Alex Henderson, Rachael Sweeney, 
Dimity Pagett, Alex Henderson,  

Yr. 11 Dan Lane, Taylah Inglis, Kate Gallagher, Sadie 
Inder, Codi Page, Sam Foran, Claire Moorhouse, 
Ethan Adams, Courtney Auld & Kyle Grima. 

Kate Gallagher, Claire Moorhouse, Sadie Inder, Taylah Inglis, Courtney Auld,  
Jake Besgrove, Dan Lane, Josh Shipsey, Brad Squire & Kyle Grima. 

Yr. 12 Effie Fergusson, Bonnie-Sue Hogan, Kyle Smith 
& Aleisha Hodges 

Kyle Smith, Jacob Potbury, Effie Fergusson, Bonnie-Sue Hogan, Aleisha Hodges. 

MAJOR AWARDS  

Ian Fergusson Infants Sportsmanship Award Shane Hall & Tesharna Smith 

Robert (Bob) Brydon Primary Sportsmanship Award Harry Rookyard 

Primary Sports Person of the Year Ben Gallagher 

Secondary Sports Person of the Year Emma Gallagher 

Neville Coe Award for Effort in Sport Dan Lane 

Milling Stuart Trophy for Champion House Evans 

Reuben F Scarf Award for Commitment  to Studies Effie Fergusson 

Caltex Principals Award (Best all round Student Yr.12) Effie Fergusson 

Dunedoo In-Store Computing Studies Award Kyle Smith 

University of Newcastle Excellence Award Dan Lane & Kaitlin Gallagher 

CWA Food Technology Award Dimity Pagett 

Jan Austin Memorial Shield Molly Boyd 

Lions Citizenship of the Year Award Effie Fergusson 

Jean Wright Memorial Award for Citizenship Gemma Stuart 

Watts Leadership Award (SRC Leadership) Samuel Foran 

NSW Western Region VET Award Jacob Besgrove & Kyle Grima 

Pemcaw Agriculture Award Rachael Sweeney 

Sporting Blues Gabrielle Lane, Dan Lane,  
Julia Stuart & Gemma Stuart 

ADF Long Tan Leadership & Teamwork Award Kyle Smith & Brenden Solberg 

Moolarben Spirit Award Emma Gallagher & Claire Moorhouse 

Public Speaking Awards Julia Stuart, Emma Gallagher 
& Kaitlin Gallagher 

Western Region Sport Certificate of Recognition Effie Fergusson 



On Friday 12th December, Primary played cricket against Gulgong.  We had 63 seconds of silence for Phillip Hughes – that 
LEGEND – and then got into our first game.  We won the toss and elected to bowl. 
Charlie Kensit was bowling awesome and only hit for 2 runs.  Then our legend bowler, Fergus Fergusson, was bowling 
fantastic and very fast – nearly getting a wicket.  Our Wicky, Harry Cluff was in the fast Overs and then Jock Stuart came 
in with some awesome Spin Bowling, nearly getting a wicket.  Izaiah Hall was next to bowl, followed by Paul Sweeney, 
with a Bouncer but no wicket.  Paddy Reid, bowling the best, getting a wicket!!! 
Yr. 5/6 went in to Bat.  They were batting awesome.  Next it was Yr 3/4's turn to bat.  Harry Cluff and Jock Stuart opening 
the batting, retiring on 10 runs and Jock hitting a 6 – which wasn’t awarded as a 6!  Paddy Reid retired for 15 runs.  Izaiah 
Hall got 5 runs and got bowled off a good ball.  Fergus came in and faced a few balls, getting 7 runs and Charlie Kensit, 
hitting two 4’s.  That finished the innings with our team winning. 
Lunchtime – we had the best sausages ever. 
We played a Five-Over game, with no wicket going into battle with Izaiah Hall and Paul Sweeney hitting 1’s and 2’s.  Izaiah 
broke the partnership, getting bowled and Bailey Fogg came in, getting 2 runs and eventually bowled!  Harry Rookyard 
and Jock were up next.  We finished the game, winning 3-1. 
By: Jock Stuart & Fergus Fergusson 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
15th Dec Rachael Sweeney Year 10 
24th Dec Jock Stuart Year 4 
27th Dec Fallon Grima Year 8 
28th Dec Nathan O’Malley Year 7 
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16th Dec Melissa Whackett 
30th Dec Belinda Fergusson 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
3rd Jan Henry Kensit Year 7 
5th Jan Carly Cowell Year 12 
9th Jan Sadie Inder Year 12 
10th Jan Thomas Martin Year 3 
12th Jan Brenden Solberg Year 11 
14th Jan Hayley Cox Year 7 
20th Jan Montanna Smith Year 2 
23rd Jan Paddy Reid Year 4 
25th Jan Brittney Cowell Year 9 
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6th Jan Beth Bowman 
10th Jan Kyle Wells 
17th Jan Linden Ewin 
20th Jan Kylie Turnbull 
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Any items borrowed from school  
throughout the year 

Hospitality Uniforms, Blazers, Jumpers, 
Shirts, Sports Equipment & Clothing, Library 

Books etc 

 

 

 

 

DVD’s are ready for collection from the front office. 

 

 

 

All students from Kinder to Year 11 are permiƩed to 

come to school out of uniform on 

Tuesday & Wednesday 

NO SINGLETS OR THONGS! 

 

 

 

 

Yr. 9 students for 2015 will be given School Laptops 

from exisƟng school suppliers. 

A meeƟng will be held early in Term 1 to distribute 

these Laptops. 

For further informaƟon, contact Donna Lane 6375 1489 



 

 

 

 

Hello everyone.   As 2014 fades into the sunset with the preparation for the summer break, we can once 
again reflect on what a great year it has been.  The School Magazine impressively portrays the year very well 
and is a tribute to someone who has spent a great deal of time reviewing information and photographs 
throughout the year.  Once again congratulations to Melissa Bampton who continues to produce the best darn 
Mag in the Southern Hemisphere.  It is an excellent read with a plethora of photographs accompanied by 
reports of quality, and sums up the year’s actions, very well.  Thankyou to everyone else who contributed 
towards the magazine by writing a report or submitting a photograph. 
Our Primary Cricket players enjoyed the opportunity of playing teams from Gulgong Primary School on Fri-

day.  With a win each, both schools were happy.  It was a very well run day and a tribute to Mr. Honeysett’s great planning, as he set 
up lunch and refreshments, as well as many other special activities, associated with learning about the positive aspects of cricket cul-
ture.  All the boys with whom I spoke,  said they had “the best time”. 
We trialled an exercise program for twenty of our Secondary Girls through Action Specific of Coonabarabran last week.  The girls said 
they were sore but thoroughly enjoyed the experience which will be part of a Girls Initiative in 2015.  Strategic exercise, hygiene, gen-
eral fitness and nutrition will be all part of what appears to be a great program for young girls who are conscious of how they appear, 
what they eat and how well they feel.  It is a great way to develop excellent fitness and well-being as well as self-esteem and self-
efficacy. 
The Boys Golf program continues to be successful and is aimed at similar goals to those mentioned above.  The final session will take 
place this Tuesday between recess and lunch at the same time as the girls participate in their program. 
We are allowing students to wear mufti for the final two days of the year.  Uniforms are fine if this suits parents. 
The Infants Swimming Carnival was great fun and an excellent way to finish off the Intensive Swimming program.  I’ve heard that stu-
dents and parents had a wonderful time last week.  Thankyou’s must be extended to the Year10 students who assisted the program by 
buddying up with, and supervising the Kindies, as well as parents and staff who gave their own time to support the program.  Mrs. Yeo 
has once again organised a very worthwhile activity, which should see the students extend on the confidence gained, during the many 
days spent at the pool whilst on Summer vacation. 
There will be many class parties celebrating the end of the year.  To the teachers who organise these events I would like to extend my 
thanks for the excellent relationships you have developed and the great role modelling you have exhibited in supporting the young peo-
ple of our town. 
On behalf of the School Executive, I would like to wish everyone within our school community a very Merry Christmas and a brilliant 
Happy New Year, and hope that everyone has a wonderful and safe holiday.  We hope to see all students return to school on the 28th 
January 2015, (for Years  1-6, 7, 11 and 12) followed by all other years (including Kindergarten),  on the 29th January. 
Thank you for your continued support.   
Enjoy your Break .   
 
Peter Campbell 
Principal 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

100 Club Winners 
1st—Tori Seis ($70) 

2nd—Sandy McGrath ($20) 
3rd—Vanessa Stuart ($10) 

 
Community Soap $4.00ea—proceeds going to DCS P&C Fundraising 

(available from DCS front office, Dunedoo Rural Hardware, Milling Stuart & Co., Dunedoo Newsagency, Swan Motel, Sullivan’s Delta Ag & Swan Surgery) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
Thank you to everyone who helped with our Intensive Swimming Program.  It is a huge commitment but such an important skill 
for children to posses.  Thank you also to everyone who attended our “Mini Swimming Carnival” last Friday.  A huge thank you 
to Mrs. Yeo for organising the Swimming Program and to Jenny Auld at the pool for supporting us.  On behalf of Mrs. Yeo, 
Mrs. Armstrong and myself, I would like to thank everyone for their support of the Infant’s Department this year.  We would like 
to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
School resumes on 28th January for Years 1 to 6 and on 29th January for Kindergarten. 
Mrs. Maria Abbott 

 
Kindergarten:  Welcome to the last week of Term 4.  How quickly the year has gone and what a terrific year it 
has been.  I will miss my merry little band of 19—they have learnt many new skills and are all ready to face the challenges 
of Year 1.  A big thank you to all the reading mums and nannas who have helped throughout the year—you have certainly 
made a difference to the children’s ability to read. 
A big thank you to Debbie Fitzgerald, my teachers aide this year.  She has done an amazing job and the children really 
enjoyed having her in the room. 
These last three days we will be joining with Yr. 1/2 to participate in Christmas activities which should be fun. 
A big thank you to all the people who supported our Intensive Swimming Program.  Your assistance was greatly appreciat-
ed.  The children came a long way in 2 weeks and are swimming really well.   
I will be away this Wednesday, 17th December as I will be attending my daughter Kate’s Graduation so I wish everyone a 
Merry Christmas and a safe and happy holiday. 
See you in 2015. 
Mrs. E. Yeo 
 
Year 1/2:  Welcome to Week 11—the final week of the year!  I have had a wonderful year teaching this class.  Each and 
everyone of them is so special and we have had a wonderful journey together.  I wish them all the best in Year 2 and 3.  Thank 
you to all the mums and grandmothers who helped change readers throughout the year.  Home reading is such an important 
component of our Learning to Read Program and your contribution has been invaluable.  Thank you also to Miss Robison, 
Mme. Abbott, Mr. Wells and Mrs. Cluff who have all worked with our class this year.  A big thank you to the Office Ladies for 
your support of our class.  Thank you to Ailsa for all her work throughout the year.  Good luck in the Primary School.  Lastly, 
thank you to all the Mums, Dads and carers for all your help with activities throughout the year. 
I hope you all have a Merry Christmas, a Happy New Year and happy and safe holidays.  I will be away from School on Mon-
day and Tuesday as I will be attending my son, Edward’s Graduation Ceremony in Wollongong. 
Mrs. M Abbott 
 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 27th January  Staff Return to School 

Wednesday 28th January  Years 1‐6, 7, 11 & 12 Return to School 

Thursday 29th January  Kindergarten, Years, 8, 9 & 10 Return to school. 



 

 

 
 

Merry Christmas to all, and to all a good holiday! 
A huge thankyou to all the aides, parents and volunteer helpers throughout the year.  Your effort and commitment to our school 
helps us to deliver the best education to the children of Dunedoo. 
Well done to all our cricketers who played against Gulgong on Friday.  The game was played in the right spirit with good 
sportsmanship shown all around.  Thanks to Mr. Honeysett for all his extra effort in organising the game, the venue, and the 
players. 
Primary class parties will be held on Wednesday afternoon at school.  Please see your child’s teacher for more information 
about their party. 
All children may come to school out of uniform over the next two days (Tuesday and Wednesday).  Please remember no 
thongs or singlet tops. 
I’d also like to publicly acknowledge the extra work that goes on behind the scenes from my staff, and say thankyou to Mr. 
Kline and Mr. Honeysett for their commitment to the children at Dunedoo Central. 
Have a safe and happy holiday. See you all back here on Wednesday 28th January! 
 
Mr. Joel Wilson 
Assistant Principal Primary 

 

Year 2/3:   To cap off a wonderful year we will be having a class party on Wednesday afternoon.  Students have been 
asked to bring one small food item to contribute and I will be supplying the drinks and a small treat. 
A BIG thank you to our wonderful home reader mums Dianne, Belinda, Mel and Tash for keeping our reading library going this 
year.  It is a big time commitment which is hugely appreciated. 
I wish everyone a Merry Christmas and all the best for the New Year.  I hope you have a happy and safe holiday and look for-
ward to seeing you in 2015! 
 
Mr. Ben Kline 
 

Year 4/5:   Hello everyone, firstly a big thank you to everyone who made this year so wonderful for us all in Year 4/5.  We 
could not have done it without the help of many of our friends and parent helpers.  A special mention needs to go to our Teach-
er’s Aide, Mrs. Debbie Fitzgerald, and our parent helpers Mrs. Belinda Hogden and Ms. Natasha Brydon who have been of 
great assistance this year changing readers every week and supporting with one on one reading and maths mentals.  We have 
a fun end to the year planned with our class party happening this Wednesday (I will send a note home with your child(ren) about 
what to bring as to avoid doubling up on party food/drinks).  Could I please ask students to bring in something for our party that 
does not need freezing or heating up… Tuesday and Wednesday will also be an out of school uniform Mufti Day (no need to 
bring in any $$$ this time around). 
Thanks again for a fantastic year and I hope you all have a safe and exciting Christmas catching up with family and friends.  
P.S – I hope Santa finds YOU!!! : )  
 
Mr. A. Honeysett. 
 

Year 5/6:  Thankyou to all the Year 6 parents, friends and family who attended our farewell assembly last Wednesday. 
The students were absolutely rapt to have you there and to finish off the year with the assembly. 
Our class party will be held on Wednesday afternoon.  I ask children to please bring in some party food they can share with oth-
ers.  Remember— no nuts, and if there’s some gluten free that’d be great too! 
To Year 6, enjoy your time at school (it’s hard sometimes, we know), do your best, and best wishes for your future. 
A final thankyou to Mrs. Maria Harrington for her wonderful effort and service throughout the last 3 years.  She has been a won-
derful part of the classroom and the students thoroughly enjoy and value her contributions to the school.   I’m not sure who’s 
going to keep me organised next year!  Thanks for all your help Maria! 
 
Mr. J. Wilson 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Skills Ready‐Let TAFE take you there!!! 

Dunedoo Central School students have been out and about in the last few weeks taking part in Skills Ready sessions run by TAFE 
Western, both  in Dunedoo and Dubbo. The skills Ready sessions are aimed at providing school students with skills for  further train-
ing either at school or at TAFE. Students have the opportunity to gain a unit of competency or a hands on introduction to a course. 
Year 9 & 10 students have participated in Shearing, Motorbike Riding and Small Motors Mechanic, Coffee Preparation Skills and will 
attain their White Card. All this has been totally funded by TAFE Western. I would like to congratulate all students who participated in 
these events on their exemplary behaviour and commitment to learning. 
Mrs. Fergusson  

TAFE Western Skills Ready One 

  Coffee Skills            Motorbikes & Small Motors 

Shearing 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

James and Connor experiencing University life 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Hello for the lucky last week of the year! 
There are still uniforms to be collected.  If you miss out on getting them this year, I will be here the day before school starts. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the canteen committee, Victoria, Angela & Ricki and my volunteers who help the 
Canteen run much more smoothly.  Thank you Annette, Donna, Nola, Belinda, Nick, Kylie, Tanya and Jessie.  I enjoy the 
days that you are in and our various topics of conversation.  I really do value your assistance and I look forward to catching 
up with you all for our afternoon tea on Wednesday at 2pm. 
Merry Christmas to everyone and enjoy the holidays. 
 
Jenny Farley 



 

A big thank you to everyone who helped at our Swimming Carnival 
on Saturday.  It was very cold but overall, we had a successful 
day.  Congratulations to all the Dunedoo Swimmers, you all swam 
so well and showed great sportsmanship and had fun.  It was 
lovely to see some ex-swimmers who gave up their day to help as 
well.  This week will be the last training sessions and time trials for 
2014.  Training will start again on Monday 12th January and time 
trials on Thursday 15th January. 
The Swimming Club would like to wish everyone a very Merry 
Christmas and a safe and happy New Year.  We hope to see you 
all in the pool in 2015. 
 
Teena Besgrove 

 

 
Bingletree Station, Upper Turon Rd,  

Upper Turon 2795 
Ph: 6337 7173 

 
Summer School Holiday Riding Camps 

10th to 20th Dec 2014 
3rd to 10th Jan 2015 
10th to 18th Jan 2015 

For further information, please contact Pattie Hudson  
on the above phone number or check out the website 

www.jackerooranch.com.au 



 

Dunedoo EliminaƟon of Extreme Poverty Campaign 

Recently a not for profit organisaƟon was established in Dunedoo to raise money to alleviate extreme poverty in 
the developing world. As you drive into the town of Dunedoo you are welcomed by a sign which proclaims a com‐
munity of some 800 + people where people make a difference.  
Dun EE Can would like to invite you, your family, friends, work mates or anyone you know with any connecƟon to 
Dunedoo  to  join us  in a  campaign  to make a difference  to  the  lives of  the most disadvantaged people,  those 
affected by extreme poverty.  
The basis of Dun EE Can  is to ask for donaƟons of 1 cent for every $100 you make (gross) for example $50,000 
equates  to a $5 donaƟon. You can donate using  internet banking, cheque or cash and  there are donaƟon Ɵns 
available. (Remember  1 cent for every $100) 

(Account Name: Dun EE Can  BSB:032 646  Account Number: 576064)           

So  Far  we  have  raised  over  $600  and  have  sponsored  a  child  in  Cambodia  through  Sunrise  Children’s  
Villages.  Her name is Nyra and she is 8 years old. 

 

Dun	EE	Can	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

Dun	EE	Can	
Phone:	0408	32	77	99	
Email	:	duneecan@gmail.com							 	 	

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sport and Recreation has some great holiday options for kids and families this Summer. Our Kids’ Camps provide 5 to 16 year 
olds with the chance to branch out and be their own person while trying lots of fun activities. Then there’s our all-inclusive Family 
Camps, which give parents and guardians a well-earned rest with accommodation, meals and instructor-led activities included in 
the price. With over 40 outdoor activities to choose from, including fishing, mountain biking, kayaking, abseiling and rock climb-
ing, there’s plenty to do to keep everyone entertained. 
 
With school holidays fast approaching, could you please include the attached flyer in your upcoming newsletter? It details infor-
mation about our camps and where to book. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in promoting Sport and Recreation holiday camps. If you have any further queries, please don’t 
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Kind regards 
 

Eddie Blake | Marketing Officer 
Sport and Recreation | Office of Sport | Department of Premier and Cabinet 
6B Figtree Drive, Sydney Olympic Park NSW 2127 
Locked Bag 1422, Silverwater NSW 2128
 (Mon – Thurs) (02) 8754 7958 | (Fri) (02) 9454 0222 | 0420 225 201 |  edward.blake@sport.nsw.gov.au 
dsr.nsw.gov.au | facebook.com/nswsportandrecreation 
 



 

 

There will be no Touch Football this week. 

It will resume on Wednesday 4th February. 

Have a happy & safe Christmas break. 

 

 

Saturday 20th December 

31 Tucklan Street, Dunedoo 
from 9am 

Phone accessories, handbags, jewellery,  
bric‐a‐brac and lots more 


